Mr. A. J. Lewandowski, Director of Athletics, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Nebraska.

Dear Low:

It was awfully good of you to write me as you did on February 7th. We will come in at 8:59 on the morning of the 19th. We will stay at the Lincoln Hotel so the boys generally walk up from there and it will not be necessary for you to meet us. It is too early, and I still think it is good for the boys to do a little hiking.

and we appreciate that very much. Coach Shenk told me that the football team had to walk out because they could not get taxicabs.

I always enjoy my visit with you and I look forward to seeing you on the morning of the 19th, at your convenience -- don't meet that train.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.